Utica Harbor Point Local Development Corporation

Operations & Accomplishments

April 1, 2018 — March 31, 2019

o In May 2018, the Utica Harbor Point Development Corporation issued a Request For Proposals
(RFP) seeking development proposals from private developers for 17+ acres of land.

o The Letter of Resolution with the State Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation was
finalized in July 2018.

o In late July 2018, the UHPDC awarded a contract worth $1,020, 582.27 to D.H. Smith Company,
Inc. of Clayville, New York for the Site Preparation work/Phase | for the DSA-1 site.

o The UHPDC announced in September 2018 that they had taken title to 17 acres of land
previously held by the State Canal Corporation and commonly referred to as ‘DSA-1".

o Later in September 2018, the UHPDC joined with other State officials to announce that a $6
million grant had been awarded through the Governor’s Upstate Revitalization Initiative for the
replacement of the concrete bulkhead walls.

o In October 2018, Mayor Palmieri announced that a HOME2 Suites by Hilton will be constructed
on a parcel of land adjacent to land owned by the UIHPDC.

. In January 2019, the UHPDC awarded a contract worth $6,584,542.00 to Tioga Construction Co.,
Inc. of Herkimer, New York for the reconstruction of the concrete bulkhead walls.

o In March 2019, City officials met with UHPDC officials and representatives of the Canal
Corporation and the New York Power Authority to continue discussions on the eventual relocation of
Canal Corporation operations.



